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PRESIDENT PENNY LECKIE’S MESSAGE 

 

 

ALOYAHOOHA 
 

The Ugly Green Shirts have arrived!!!  I have included a picture of me in my 
fabulous shirt.  Look for them being worn by the members of RISE - the army of 
Rebel Insurgent Surprising Extroverts at the ParTee Golf Day.  I hope the 
organizers of the golf day will be able to handle the frenzy, we will create at the golf 
course.  I expect it will be much like when the Beatles hit America!!!  
 
I am very excited about the upcoming day of fellowship and fun.  Just need to think 
about what shoes will go best with my shirt. I know I will need to have appropriate 
golf attire for the round of golf, but for the dinner after, what I wouldn’t give to be 
able to wear a pair of “Daisy Dukes” and some rockin’ Cowboy Boots with my 
fabulous ugly green shirt.  HMMM… stay tuned… maybe a cowboy hat and a lone 
ranger style “mask” as well… We didn’t get to Honolulu, but I haven’t found any 
restrictions that say we can’t have fun.  Again, let me hear you say,  
 

 
ALOYAHOOHA 

 
Speaking of positive news and fellowship, I have been chatting with representatives from the Calgary Stampede about 
meeting in person again.  They are working through their logistics, and we will be working through our logistics.  
Nothing is certain, but at this point, we are targeting an in-person meeting of our Rotary Club on September 10th.  We 
are aware that not everyone will be able to meet in person, so one of the things we will be building into the planning is 
the ability to participate via ZOOM while others are meeting in person.  I feel very positive about the conversations 
we have had to date.  Staying optimistic.  
 
Last week, Nancy Spence announced the cycling challenge from the Sylvan Lake Rotary Club to our District Clubs to 
cycle towards eradicating polio.  I have been thinking about this challenge, the pounds I have packed on over the last 
few months, and the stationary bike I have been using as a clothes rack for the last few years.  Maybe it’s time to start 
thinking about all of these together, taking the clothes off of the bike, and riding on behalf of the challenge.  I am not 
sure how this would raise money for the polio fund, though.  If anyone has any ideas about how we might do this, 
nudge nudge, wink wink, send me a note, and I will see if it is worth my while to push the pedals.  Are there any other 
cyclists up for this?  Nancy has offered up her services to be the captain of our team.  She needs a team to lead.  Let 
Nancy know if you are willing to cycle to eradicate polio, and we will brainstorm on how that might lead to some 
funds being raised. I bet I would look fantastic cycling in my ugly green shirt… Just saying.  

                 
        

PENNY LECKIE, President 
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EMILY STOKKE:  YEX UPDATE 

Last Fall our Board of Directors received a request for our club to sponsor 
Emily Stokke on a Rotary New Generations Service Exchange (NGSE). She 
wanted to study the art of Italy. A Graduate of Springbank Community High 
School, Emily will be studying interior decorating at Humber College this 
fall. 
 
Emily is the older daughter of Teresa and Craig Stokke (our President-Elect) 
and she and her sister Megan are no strangers to Rotary`s Youth Exchange 
programs.  Emily was on a short term exchange to Australia in 2015 and 
attended the Adventures in Citizenship weekend in Ottawa last year. Megan 
was on a long-term exchange to Chile this past year. 
 
Prior to Emily’s request, I was not familiar with Rotary`s New Generations Service Exchange program. It 
provides young adults, ages 18 to 30, with exposure to different cultures. It ranks as one of the most 
powerful ways to promote international understanding and peace. Through this exchange program 
which can be up to six months, participants learn firsthand about life in another country through 
immersion in the culture, gain vocational experience and have a service opportunity. 
  
The New Generations Service Exchange is part of Rotary’s Fifth Avenue of Service: YOUTH SERVICE. It is 
an independent program, but since it is relatively new, it may use the network and experience of other 
programs – especially the Youth Exchange Program. Exchanges may be organized for individuals or 
groups.  
 
Our District coordinates the exchange and has hosted New Generations Service Exchange students in 
the past. However, this is the first time that District 5360 has sponsored an outbound exchange.  I want 
to welcome the following District 5360 representatives who are joining us to hear Emily`s 
presentation: 
 
 District Governor Nominee, Steve Leavitt (Raymond) 
 Past District Governor and Youth Services Chair, Christine Rendall (Calgary East) 
 Directors Helen DeBruycker of Red Deer Sunrise and Mohammed Idris of Brooks 
 
Now I mentioned that the exchange is up to six months. Unfortunately, Emily’s exchange was cut short 
after six weeks, due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Emily, I invite you to share your experiences from this 
exchange. 

 
Emily Stokke began by saying I would like to 
begin by thanking Christina Hassan: District 
5360 Chair of the New Generations Service 
Exchange, Dorothea Schaab, the Director of 
Youth Services for the Rotary Club of Calgary at 
Stampede Park, Walter Flores and all the 
members of the Rotary Youth Exchange 
Committee for the opportunity that I was given 
to travel to Milan Italy in February for my New 
Generation Service Exchange. 

 
Many of you may not be aware of what the New Generation Service Exchange is; as it is a relatively 
new program for Rotary. As a matter of fact, I was the first student from our District to go out. 
 
The New Generation Service Exchange is a short term exchange program for high school graduates, 
university students, or professionals up to the age of 30. This program allows it's participants to design 
an exchange that combines a student’s professional goals with their leadership and volunteer goals; 
while also giving a student the opportunity to travel and experience new customs, cultures and 
languages and .. in my case, a global pandemic. 
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EMILY STOKKE:  YEX UPDATE 

When I first arrived in Milan, Coronavirus wasn’t a big concern in Italy (however that changed 
shortly after I arrived). Unfortunately I had to leave six weeks after I arrived in Italy. My original 
exchange was supposed to be 90 days. Although my exchange was cut short due to Coronavirus 
(like all other Rotary exchanges), my trip to Milan is an experience I will remember for the rest of 
my life, and one that I will probably talk to my children about  Due to the very quick spread of the 
virus in Milan, I found myself in a situation that left me feeling scared, helpless, and, at times, a 
burden to my host family. 
 
My journey began on February 3, 2020. I was very nervous and excited to step outside of my 
comfort zone when I arrived in Milan. Because I did not speak any Italian, I had to learn to 
communicate with others who may not speak English, for example my host Mom (we used a lot of 
Google Translate). I had to become more independent and grow as a young adult. This trip gave me 
exposure to many different things that I would have never have experienced otherwise. 
 
I went to Milan to be a teacher’s assistant at Andersen International School. It was an amazing 
experience and I was able to meet many great people and students who welcomed me with open 
arms. Unfortunately I was only able to work for a week and a half before school was closed due to 
COVID-19 but I did enjoy the time is was able to spend with my grade three class (they loved hugs). 
I made many connections and built my professional skills while I gained international experience. 
Teaching is not the path I will be taking in my future, however, I loved forming connections with 
the students and enjoyed helping them improve their English skills, while they tried to teach me 
Italian. 
 
Prior to the Covid outbreak I was able to explore all around Milan. I also traveled to Venice, Genova, 
and many other small towns around the seaside. I have to say my favourite place to visit was 
definitely Venice. I did not expect to see residents parking their boats outside their front door to 
get into the house. Every city in Italy is so different and so beautiful. I am so happy that Italy was 
the place chosen for my program. 
 
Much like other exchanges, I was set up with a host family. My 
host parents and host brother Fabrizio, all went above and beyond 
to make me comfortable and feel safe at all times even during 
Coronavirus. I am so thankful to them for bringing me into their 
family and treating me like their own child. I was so grateful for 
their support and understanding during such a scary time.  
 
I know my host family was also worried about their own family as 
well. As the pandemic intensified, my host Dad and myself left 
Milan because the Covid risk was too high in the city. We ended up 
travelling to the Mediterranean seaside about three hours away 
from Milan, where my host family had a summer house for us to 
stay. 
 
Before we left Milan, both myself and my host Dad got quite sick. 
We didn’t realize it at the time, but it is likely we had Covid-19 - we 
were never officially tested but we had many of the symptoms. By 
the time we arrived on the coast, both of our illnesses had 
intensified but eventually we improved.  
 
After we were feeling better, the remainder if the family joined us 
at the beach house. It was quite the experience having eight people from three families living in a 
two bedroom apartment for four weeks. It was a tight fit. The summer beach town we were 
staying in was also extremely small, and all the shops were closed. 
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EMILY STOKKE:  YEX UPDATE 

Needless to say this was not exactly what I envisioned 
my exchange would be. But, we were safe. And Milan 
became the epicentre of the pandemic in the world. 
 
The big question was “what now?” The President of 
Italy put the entire region on lockdown. The borders 
were closing and travel was restricted. I didn’t know if 
I could go home to Canada - or how soon the pandemic 
would pass. At one point i considered going to France 
(where the pandemic was not yet that serious) but 
unfortunately my passport and another suitcase were 
still in Milan and I could not get there. 
 
With the travel restrictions tightening, we knew if I 
was going to return to Canada, I would have to get to 
Milan first. So, my host brother Fabrizio drove me back 
to Milan. My dad had booked me a flight back to 
Canada the next day. That evening, the President 
announced that the country was going into complete 
lockdown (Police and military in the streets, restricted 
travel, and the possibility of the airports closing). At 
around midnight (six hours before my flight was 
supposed to leave) I received a call from my Dad in 
Canada who told me he had learned that my flight was 
cancelled. He spent seven hours on the phone with the 
airlines trying to arrange another flight.  
 
My new flight was 24 hours later. This was extremely stressful as the lockdown was 
tightening and many more flights were cancelled. Fortunately, I did get on my plane and, as it 
turned out, it was the last day I could have come home from italy. The route I took was Milan to 
Munich, Munich to Toronto, and Toronto to Calgary. It was a 21 hour travel day. 
 
The funny thing is, when I arrived in Canada all they asked me was whether or not I had been in 
China in the past 14 days. After arriving home, I was notified that another passenger on my 
Toronto to Calgary flight (sitting three rows in front of me) tested positive for Covid-19. 

Although I was unable to complete my full exchange, I still think this program is great. Being 
the first outbound participant in this program for district 5360, I am excited to encourage 
other youth to participate in the program and gain experience that they can carry into their 
further education and careers. This program may not have ended as I expected, but was an 
experience I am happy I got to do. I know that during my time in Italy I did grow both 
professionally and personally. 
 
Again, I would like to thank everyone who made this opportunity happen and supported me 
though everything. I really hope to be able to help expand this program to more youth, when 
we can actually travel again…  Thank you 
 
Proud father Craig spoke about the stress of trying to get Emily home when flights were being 
cancelled and borders were shutting down. He and Theresa were very proud of how Emily 
handled herself throughout the challenge of returning home. 
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EMILY STOKKE:  YEX UPDATE 

Avete reso la tua famiglia e il Rotary molto orgoliosi - You made your family and Rotary very proud 
 
Past President Chas Filipski eloquently recited the above sentiment 
 
Emily, on behalf of everyone here today, thank you for taking the time to 
enlighten us on a very important topic of your experiences with the New 
Generations Service Exchange program. Your presentation did much to show 
this club the value of this program and how important it is to visit another 
region of the world and experience different culture and traditions. 
 
It is obvious you took full advantage of this opportunity and we hope it serves 
you well in all your future endeavors. You became a part of history and we are 
thankful for your safe return and health. 
 
Once again, on behalf of all of us at the Rotary club of Calgary at Stampede Park, thank you for 
representing us so well, and continued good luck in your future. 
 
President Penny: Emily, thank you so much for sharing your experience with us.  On one hand, I am so 
envious of your time in Italy and the opportunity you had, and on the other hand, I am sorry your 
experience wasn’t what you had anticipated.  You are a bright, lively individual and I know you will have 
many other opportunities in your future.   
 
In appreciation of your participation in our meeting today, our Rotary Club has donated $100 to the 
Calgary Rotary Clubs Foundation.  Someday, a few years from now, when you decide to join your 
Father’s Rotary Club, this gift will still be generating income that can be invested in the community to 
make a difference.  By speaking to us today, you are making a difference in the community for many 
years to come.  
 
 
Link to Photo Presentation from Emily:  Aug 13 2020: - New Generations Presentation - Emily Stokke 
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CLUB NEWS 

Good afternoon Rotarians and Guests.  Welcome to the August 13th meeting of the 
Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park. I am the Club’s President for 2020/2021 – 
Penny Leckie 
 
As you know, the tornado near Virden, Manitoba on Friday evening took the life of 
two very young people.  Virden is my home town, and even though I don’t know the 
people involved, my knees went weak when I heard the news.  I vividly remember, as 
a young girl, my mother explaining to me that if we saw a cloud that looked like a 

funnel, we should go to the basement.  It was mind boggling to me then, and frankly, it is still mind 
boggling to me today.  So, sending thoughts and prayers to the people affected by the tornado in 
Virden.  
 
I bet you don’t know that Terry Allen is also from Virden, Manitoba.  When I was first inducted as a 
Member in Rotary, and my home town was announced, I remember Terry coming up to me 
immediately following the meeting and telling me he was from Virden.  It was nice to make a 
connection, and it is still nice to have that connection with Terry.  
 
Today is International Lefthanders Day.  I saw on the news today that the manufacturer of the UNO 
card game is issuing a version of the game, designed specifically for lefthanders.  The numbers are on 
the other side.  It was designed for inclusion and to address diversity concerns, so the game could be 
played by everyone. I am a leftie, and have played quite a bit of UNO in my life.  I don’t recall ever 
feeling too challenged with where the numbers were on the cards, but nice of the manufacturer to be 
inclusive.   
 
I do remember one time when I was young, and working as a waitress, that a customer remarked how 
amazing it was I could pour coffee with my left hand.  I was shocked by the comment.  I don’t think she 
knows how close she came to a pot of coffee being poured in her lap by my left hand.  And, as you 
know, since we use the side of our brain that is opposite our dominant side, lefthanders are the only 
ones in their “right mind”...  
 
It is also National Prosecco Day, which is very appropriate since Emily Stokke will be telling us about 
her time in Italy earlier this year.  Wonder if she will tell us how much Prosecco she drank.  I was in Italy 
a couple of years ago, and between that and lemoncello, I have no idea how much I drank.   
 
So, before we have any more confessions,…  Please RISE and join Lisa Fernandes singing 
our national anthem.  
 
Your virtual head table today consists of  the Photography Committee.  I haven’t been giving them the 
full credit they deserve with our program, so want to specifically recognize them today.  Your 
photography committee is Chaired by Paul Brick, and includes John Shield, Clive Pringle, David Read, 
Richard Scott, Steve Mason, Darlene Whitmore and Rudy Roberto.   
 
Thank you for supporting our Club and for capturing our special moments, like the one with me in my 
Beach Hair last week.  That was a particularly special moment.  All kidding aside, we appreciate all you 
do for the Club.  Our lives are more interesting because of your efforts and the pictures you provide.   
 
Also at our head table is our guest speaker, Emily Stokke, who will be more formally introduced later.     
 
Health and Wellness: The contact person for July and August is Dorothea Schaab at: 403 660 6232 
or: schaabd@telus.net 
 
 Roger Jarvis is slowly getting better reports his wife, Marie. It is expected that he will be 

hospitalized for another two weeks. At this time Marie requests no phone calls be made to Roger. 
Prayers and cards are appreciated. 

 Justina Penner has been in isolation for 14 days due to a COVID-19 outbreak on 2 West Carewest 
Glenmore. This isolation period should end on Friday, August 14. She welcomes phone calls at 403 
875 2174. 
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CLUB NEWS 

Bulletin Editor: Carol Graham   Photographer: John Shield 
 
Sergeant-At-Arms: Jim Cairns was Sergeant-At-Arms arms today and 
declared today as Seniors Day.  Those who are under 40 were punished for 
their youth.  Those 40 to 65 were exempt unless they had received senior 
discounts when they were not qualified to do so. BUT WAIT! There were 
discounts because of Seniors Day.  Club members over 65 were fined if they 
had not made contact with our older members (those over 85) in the last 
three months.  The fines will be waived if those members contact the old timers by September 30th.  
BUT WAIT!  If during the contact the promo-code, “At Stampede Park”, is mentioned an additional 
$5.00 can be retrieved from their Sergeant-At-Arms fine jar.  Great job Jim! (Editor’s note:I received 
a call within 30 minutes of the meeting!) 
  
End Polio Now Cycling Challenge: Nancy Spence announced the challenge by the Sylvan Lake Rotary 
Club to bike (and track your kms) or be a supporter( donating money per km achieved) between now 
and October 24th which is World Polio day. RI and the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation is matching 
donations. If you are a biker send your kms to Nancy who is collecting for the Club. The Goal for the 
Club is 1000 km—see bulletin for more information. President Penny also announced she may be 
inspired to remove some of her clothing hanging off her stationary bike and join the challenge but 
has to do some thinking on that. More on this later… 
 
Return to Stampede Park: President Penny reported that she had a couple of ZOOM meetings with 
representatives of the Stampede and this morning, she  met with one of their events people in 
person.  The Stampede is working very hard to get us back to meeting in person, and at this point, 
we are targeting an in person meeting on September 10th. 
 
To cut straight to the heart of the matter, our meetings will not be in Rotary House for the short 
term.  There are a few reasons for this.  The first is that in order to accommodate social distancing 
requirements, the number that could attend in Rotary House is very low.   Secondly, the Stampede 
has very limited staff at this point, and has a huge cleaning task ahead of them on the buildings that 
have been locked up for almost six months.  The Stampede is starting with the BMO Centre, so our 
initial meetings will be in the Palomino Room.   
 
I want to also state clearly that we will not be abandoning ZOOM meetings in the short term.  We 
are working to have a combined approach to ensure all our Members and their individual 
circumstances are accommodated to the best of our ability.  
 
I will be presenting information to the Board meeting on Monday, and we will proceed accordingly.  
The good news is the Stampede is very excited about having us back, and is doing their best to make 
the experience as normal as possible.  On behalf of the Club, I continue to express gratitude for all 
they are doing for us. (Great news!) 
 
Facebook Issue: President Penny also reported that some Members noticed a posting on our Club’s 
facebook page of a residence for sale by Brookfield Properties.  It has been brought to the attention 
of the Executive and our Technology, Communications and Risk Management Committees are all 
working on addressing the matter.  
Next week, we will have an update from Bethany. For our newer members, I want to note the 
contribution our Club made to build an atrium at the Bethany Senior’s Centre.  One of my friends 
volunteers at Bethany, and said to me one day, “That Atrium that Rotary built…”, and then she didn’t 
say anything because she had no words to describe how beautiful it is and the difference it makes 
to the lives of the residents who live there, the volunteers and the employees who work there.  We 
should all be very proud of this.  
 
A couple of closing thoughts: 
 Try opening your prosecco with your left hand today. 
 If you know someone close who is a leftie, give them a hug.  Bump left elbows for a change. 
 As they say in Italy, “I’ll be there in a prosecco…”    
 I hope everyone has a sparkly and bubbly week.  Go Flames Go. 
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.   

  
The Rotary Club of Sylvan Lake has challenged EVERY club 
in District 5360 to collectively cycle 5360 km by World Polio 
Day on October 24th, 2020. Collect at least one dollar per 
kilometre to eradicate Polio 

 

  

has volunteered to do this for The 
Rotary Club of Calgary at Stampede Park. Her email is: 
nspence@green-harvest.ca 

 
will email your club’s collective kilometres 

on a bi-weekly basis on the 2nd or 4th Monday of each 
month to Marlene Doherty. These totals will be posted on fifty 
360 weekly Events Digest. You can cycle individually, with 
family & friends – or how about organizing a cycling event for 
interested club members on your favorite pathway? What a 
great way to socially distance and share fellowship! 
 

 A pledge sheet can be downloaded from: rotary5360.ca  – Bulletins – fifty 360 Event Digest July 29th,  
2020 or peopleofaction.ca  NEWS – Spin with the Rotary Club of Sylvan Lake. 

 If you are a Rotarian, you can make your contribution online through My Rotary at: www.rotary.com.  
 Please designate your contribution for Polio Plus and let Marlene Doherty doherty8@telus.net) know 

the amount. If you are not a Rotarian, or if you prefer to pay by cheque, please make a cheque 
payable to THE ROTARY FOUNDATION - Polio Plus.  

 All contributions over $20.00 are Tax Deductible 
 The Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation will match two-to-one every dollar Rotary commits to polio 

eradication 
 

 
“The race is on!  Only 1 week in, our club has already submitted almost 100km toward the district goal of 
cycling 5,360kms by October 24 in support of ending Polio.  If you are a rider (can be indoor or outdoor), 
send Nancy your weekly kilometers from Aug 1 to Oct 24 toward this goal.  In 
October, we will confirm our total kms and request a contribution/km from our 
membership who want to support the initiative.  Thank you!”  -  Nancy Spence 

 
Please submit all pledges by October 26,2020 

 

 

END POLIO NOW BICYCLE CHALLENGE 
CLUB CYCLE CAPTAIN: NANCY SPENCE 

 

http://rotary5360.ca/
http://peopleofaction.ca/
http://www.rotary.com/
mailto:doherty8@telus.net
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ROTARY PAR-TEE TIME 
 

COVID-19 Friendly Event    

Rotary Par-Tee Time Golf Social IS A GO!!! 

We are super excited that so many of you have signed up for a great day on the links 
for our Rotary Golf Social Event at Cottonwood Golf & Country Club Resort on Au-
gust 24th. 
 
Registered attendees will be receiving Event day updates directly by email as we 
move closer to the event day.  
 
Although the Cross Over event is fully booked, if you missed the cut off but still 
would like to attend you can add your name to a Wait List by contacting Ernie 
Yaskowich via email at: erniey@telus.net. 
 
Stay tuned for pictures of the day in the August 27th Bulletin!!  
 
Looking forward to a great day of golf and a fabulous day of memorable Rotary Club 
of Calgary at Stampede Park  Fun and Fellowship!!!!  
 

The proposed event day schedule is as follows: 
 
 

12:30pm:  Check in at golf course 
1:10 pm:   Golfers at carts 
1:30 pm:    Shotgun Start 
5:45 pm:   Cocktail Hour on island (Cash Bar) 
6:45 pm:   “SERVED” Steak Dinner (Attendees will be split into two dining 
          Rooms to ensure we meet  Covid 19 Phase 2 requirements) 
9:00 pm:    Time to say your Good nights! 
 

Venue: Cottonwood Golf & Club, 88008 226 Ave E 
 
 

HANDS FREE GOLF 

mailto:erniey@telus.net
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PARTNERS IN PRINT 
 

It is with great disappointment and sadness that I announce that Canyon Meadows Golf & 
Country Club is not yet hosting any events at their facility.   This means that our Membership 
Luncheon that was going to be held on September 16th is cancelled.   
 
We would have loved to have this as our first event of the year but we must follow the proto-
cols set out and keep everyone safe and healthy.  The Social Committee will be contacting them again in No-
vember to see if we are able to have our Christmas event.  
 
Membership dues would have been collected at the event but since this is not happening, I ask that you send 
the $40.00 to our wonderful Treasurer, Karen Grant 3927 Vancouver Crescent NW, Calgary T3A 0M2.  An-
other option is to drop off your cheque or cash to myself and I will pass onto Karen.  Your dues should be paid 
by September 1, 2020. 
 
I will be sending out the new Board List, Activity List and Event Dates List in the next week.  Thank you. 
 

 

EVENT DATES—MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

Theme:  Partnering to Make a Difference 

Wednesday, September 16, 2020:   CANCELLED - Membership Luncheon 10:30am to 
be held at the Canyon Meadows Golf & Country Club, 12501 – 14th Street SW.  
 
Wednesday, December 9, 2020:  Christmas Dinner 4:30pm to be held at the Canyon 
Meadows Golf & Country Club, 12501 – 14th Street SW.  
 
Wednesday, April 21, 2021:  Spring Luncheon 11:30am to be held at the Willow Park 
Golf and Country Club, 639 Willow Park Drive SE.  
 
Tuesday, June 15, 2021:  Annual June Dinner 5:00pm to be held at the Willow Park 
Golf and Country Club, 639 Willow Park Drive SE.  
Passing of the Gavel. 

 
 

 
Denise MacLeod, President 
Rotary Partners of Calgary at Stampede Park 
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HIKING CLUB 
 

Arethusa Cirque is the beautiful hike that was experienced by 15 
hikers on a perfect day. The challenges were crossing the creek 

on logs and then crossing twice by stepping on rocks in the 
stream. The climb was strenuous at times but when we reached 

the top it was spectacular. We could see glacier snow and twisted 
rock that evidenced the force of the mountains' formation. At 
lunch we had the opportunity to see an inquisitive young marmot 

up close. If you examine the rocks there were lots of fossils from 
when the area was under the sea. It was a rare occasion to get a 
picture of all the hikers facing front and smiling at the top of the 

mountain. I guess it was because they were full of Glenda's cook-
ies. The flowers were incredible and this Spotted Saxifrage and 

Alpine Rock Jasmine are just two of my favourite tiny flowers that 
you don't see every time. All in all it was a fabulous day. 

SUBMITTED BY PAT FARN 
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AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
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Aug 17th   RCCSP Board Meeting: 5:30 pm 

Aug 20th   Bethany Update Presentation (Online Meeting) 

AUG 24    RCCSP COTTONWOOD GOLF EVENT—see bulletin 

Aug 27th   Jocelyn Hastie: Toastmasters (Online Meeting) 

Sept 3rd   Scott Bolton, CEO: UFA Co-op 

Sept 10th  TBA 

Sept 17th   District Governor Mary Turner’s Visit 

Sept 24th  CRCF Campaign Kick off 

Oct 1st    TBA 

Oct 8th    TBA 

Oct 15th   Gary Mar, CEO: Canada West 

Oct 16th   Past President Party: Stampede Park Lazy S Building 

Oct 22nd   Tom Leppard: 75th Anniversary of WWII 

Oct 29th   Rotary Foundation Campaign Kick off 

Nov 5th    Chief Neufeld: CPS Presentation 

Nov 11th   Rotary Remembers 

Nov 13th   Sadie Hawkins Dance: Tentatively at Stampede Park 

Nov 18th   TBA 

Nov 26th   Jack Thompson: Rotary Profile 

  

CALENDAR OF  
MEETINGS AND EVENTS 
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Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2X5 

Email: kathyann@rotarycs.org 
(403) 244 9788 

 
 

 

President                             Penny Leckie    

Past President                         Chas Filipski     

President-Elect                        Craig Stokke        

Club Secretary                       Larry Stein 

Treasurer                             Don Mintz     

Partners President                     Denise MacLeod  

Club Service Operations               Gena Rotstein        

Club Service Membership and Social    Tony Fisher   

Club Service Ways & Means            Ted Stack  

Community Service Local              Jamie Moorhouse      

Community Service: Ways and Means    Mark Ambrose  

International and Vocational Service      Mike Ruttan  

Youth Service                         Wendy Giuffre  
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